MINUTES OF THE RESILIENT PORT ST. JOE COMMUNITY WORKSHOP #1 THROUGH THE UNIVERSITY OF FLORIDA FOR THE BOARD OF CITY COMMISSIONERS FOR THE CITY OF PORT ST. JOE FLORIDA, HELD IN THE COMMISSION CHAMBER 2775 GARRISON AVENUE, JANUARY 17, 2023, AT 10:30 A.M.

The following were present: Mayor Buzzett, Commissioners Ashbrook, Hoffman, and Langston. City Manager Jim Anderson, City Clerk Charlotte Pierce, and Finance Director Mike Lacour were also present. Commissioner Lowry was absent due to illness.

The purpose of the Workshop was for Jeff Carney and the University of Florida students that are working on the 2-year project to assess comprehensive vulnerability, revise the comprehensive plan and conduct resilience planning for the City of Port St. Joe to update the Commissioners and give an overview of the project. This was the first required Workshop / Public Hearing for the Resilient Grant being administered by the University of Florida.

Mayor Buzzett welcomed everyone to the Workshop and turned the meeting over to Mr. Carney.

Mr. Carney provided a power point presentation and gave an overview of the project. At the conclusion of the presentation, those present broke into small groups to discuss Transportation, Critical Infrastructure, Critical Structures, and Historical Structures.

Mr. Carney concluded the Workshop with stating there would be several more Workshops and that he and his team looked froward to working with the City of Port St. Joe.

Mayor Buzzett thanked those attending for their input.

He adjourned the Workshop at 11:45 A.M.

Approved this 1th day of February 2023.

Rex Buzzett, Mayor Date

Charlotte M. Pierce, City Clerk

Date